
HARLOWTON CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

March 11, 2014 

Harlowton Library Conference Room 

 

A regular meeting of the Harlowton City Council held March 11, 2014 opened with the Pledge 

of Allegiance. Minutes of the February 25, 2014 meeting were approved as written. 

The Library Board has not met yet, so there was no news on the Conference Room Use Policy. 

The City County Preservation Committee for the Milwaukee Depot Museum has requested 

permission from the City Council to build a 14 ’X 24’ picnic shelter on the North West corner of 

the land leased from the City. This shelter will have a metal roof and sides the same color as the 

Milwaukee Depot. It will be built to accommodate all guests including handicapped.  

Bryan Tomlinson made a motion to grant the Preservation Committee’s request. John Anderson 

seconded the motion. Motion carries. 

Mayor Sell asked the City Council if they had interest to participate in the City Wide Clean Up 

Day again this year, if they wanted to make any changes to it, or continue to do it the same way 

we have done it in years past. The Council was in agreement that we should continue the service 

and it will be looked in to what days the City Wide Yard Sale are what day the High School 

graduation day is and report back to set a date.  

The City of Harlowton is a member of Snowy Mountain Development Corporation but we do not 

have representation. The meetings are held on a Wednesday of each month and Mayor Sell has 

difficulty getting to the meetings regularly. He asked the Council if one of them would be willing 

to take on being the Snowy Mountain Development Corporation representative. Councilman 

Bryan Tomlinson is going to check his schedule to see if he can attend the meetings in 

Lewistown.  

Ian Reed reported that he and the crew have been busy with snow removal, and the flooding that 

has occurred. They have also been removing the branches that were broken and hanging down 

after the heavy snow fall.  

Mayor Sell is in the process of working on the inter-local agreement between the City of 

Harlowton and the County, so the City can use the County’s floodplain administrator. Mayor Sell 

reported that Page Dringman is the floodplain administrator for the county and as soon as the 

inter-local agreement is finished, she will become the City of Harlowton’s floodplain 

administrator as well. 

The tank pumping fuel is running again, but not pumping as fast as it had been previously and is 

now about half full. 

Mayor Sell reported that the Library building has a leak in the roof and as soon as the snow is 

gone, it will be looked at to see if it needs to be turned in to insurance. 



Items for next meeting: Joe Brouillette requested to cover the dump fees. 

Ron Teig made a motion to pay the bills. Jim Kalitowski seconded the motion, Motion carried 

unanimously 

Next meeting is March 25, 2014. 

Meeting adjourned.  
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Jeff Sell, Mayor      Jayme Colby, Clerk 

 

 

 


